
South Bay Cities Council of Governments 
 

December 11, 2017 

 

TO:        SBCCOG Steering Committee 

FROM:  Jacki Bacharach, Executive Director 

RE:        Stormwater Funding Measure Advisory Committee 

Adherence to the Strategic Plan:   
GOAL B: Regional Advocacy:  Advocate for the interests of the South Bay. 
 

BACKGROUND 
I received a request from the LA County Flood Control District to send a member to their new 
Stormwater Funding Measure Stakeholder Advisory Committee.  I didn’t know if they wanted a 
staff member or an elected official and I didn’t know how this was different than the committee 
that Milton Herring and Hany Fangary already sit on.   
 
After some investigating, I found out that an elected official was fine and that Milton hadn’t been 
regularly attending the meetings.  By the time I learned all of this, time was short for the first 
meeting, so I called Hany and asked if he would attend on our behalf.  This being before the 
November election, I asked if he could attend this one meeting, and then I could put the 
appointment on the agenda to ratify him or we could pick someone else if he wasn’t re-elected 
but at least we would be covered at the meeting. 
 
He agreed to go and I forgot to put this on the last Steering Committee agenda.  At the November 
Board meeting, Hany was correct in saying that I did ask him to attend, but he wasn’t officially 
appointed.  My recommendation would be to appoint him since he is interested and there would 
be continuity with the other stormwater committee that he sits on.   

  

RECOMMENDATION 

Officially appoint Hany Fangary to the L.A. Flood Control District’s Stormwater Funding 
Measure Stakeholder Advisory Committee so that the SBCCOG has continuity and consistency 
on the various Stormwater Committees on which the SBCCOG has been asked to serve. 


